SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

ĐỀ THI SỐ 11

ĐỀ THI THỬ TIẾNG ANH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC: 2014 – 2015 Thời gian: 60 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

(Đề thị gồm 02 trang)

Ho và tên:		11.14 A. 1 1 TTL	· 1 1> 1> +	,		
Lớp	Số báo danh		inh làm bài trực tiếp vào đề thi r dụng bất cứ tài liệu nào kể cả			
-		The shift miong duye su	anng sar en tar neu nao ne eu	tti titti.		
=*=*=*=*=*=*=*=	*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*	*-*-*-*-*-*-	*=*=*=*=*=*=	=*=*=*=*		
. ?						
Điểm	Giám khảo	Giám thị 1	Giám thị 2			
I Chassa and we	and whose underlined next is	a nuonounood diffouond	y fuero Alec e Alecue			
	ord whose underlined part is					
1. A. watch <u>e</u>		C. class <u>es</u>	D. wash <u>es</u>			
2. A. tarala	B. <u>g</u> row	C. <u>g</u> uest	D. generous			
3. A. t <u>ea</u> ch	B. cl <u>ea</u> n	C. inst <u>ea</u> d	D. 1 <u>ea</u> ve			
	B. <u>ch</u> ildren					
	est answer among A, B, C or	<u>-</u>	ences.			
	vas born in 1982 in Australia,		D 111 2/1			
	B. wasn't he		D. didn't he			
	me not to eat candy at night					
	d B. suggested		D. said			
	the TV. Your sister is stud	lying.				
	B. in					
	was the President of Y		ed on 5th March 2013.			
A. which	B. whom	C. that	D. who			
9. What i	f you saw a UFO?					
A. did you	ı do B. can you do	C. would you do	D. will you do			
10. the w	eather was very bad, we enjoy	yed our picnic.				
A. Althou	gh B. So	C. When	D. Because			
	a of about 92 million.					
	rison B. condition		D. information			
	ak we should go on a picnic af					
A Congra	atulations B. That's a good	idea C Yes I'd love to	B It's nice of you to sa	av so		
	rect tense/ form of verb in tl		=: 10 0 11100 01 you to b	wy so		
			o Olympia neak 2013"			
13. We hope Hoang The Anh (be) the champion of "The road to Olympia peak 2013". 14. They suggest (take) a bus instead of using private car to save energy.						
	t see) John since he left for Nh		e chergy.			
	(visit) Ha Long Bay two v					
	anks with the correct form of	_	attors			
17. The Lunar New	Vear holiday is the most impor	tant for Vie	otnamese neonle (CELERR A	TE)		
17. The Lunar New Year holiday is the most important for Vietnamese people.(CELEBRATE) 18. My father encourages me to take part in activities at school. (CULTURE) 19. The children are playing in the schoolyard. (HAPPY) 20. Taking part in English Speaking festivals will help you to your English.(IMPROVEMENT)						
19 The children ar	e playing in 1	the schoolvard (HAPPY)	si. (Colloid)			
20. Taking part in l	English Speaking festivals will h	nelp you to	vour English.(IMPROVE)	MENT)		
V. Fill in each numbered blank with one suitable word from the box to complete the passage.						
	before surface behind of	catches polluted worr	ied			
These day	s, many people in our neighbors,			Ollr		
house What mak	es us (22) most is	that they use electricity	to catch fish A lot of small	Our fish		
died and floated	on the water (23)	Other animals such as f	roos toads and even hird	s also		
died from electric	shock waves. This way of ca	tching fish is not only he	ermful to the environment	hut also		
	, shock waves. This way of ca	waning han is not only lic	amor to the chyllollinellt	out also		

VI. Read the passage carefully then answer the questions.
Sir Alex Ferguson (born on 31st December 1941 in Glasgow, Scotland) is a Scottish football
player and manager who managed Manchester United from 1986 to 2013. His time at the club has made
him the most admired and respected manager in the history of the club.
The football clubs that Ferguson managed from 1974 to 1986 were East Stirlingshire, St. Mirren
and Aberdeen. After managing Scotland national team, he was appointed manager of Manchester United
in November 1986. Ferguson is the longest serving manager of Manchester United. He has won many
awards. He now holds many records including winning Manager of the Year most times in British
football history.
On 8th May 2013, Ferguson announced his retirement as manager of Manchester United. During
his time at the club, he won 38 trophies, including 13 Premier League and 2 UEFA Champions League
titles.
25. When and where was Sir Alex Ferguson born?
=>
26. What has made him the most admired and respected manager in the history of the club?
=>
27. How many football clubs did he manage?
=>
28. Did he win 13 UEFA Champions League titles?
=>
VII. Rewrite the sentences so that it means the same as the first one beginning with the given words
29. The dictionary is of great help. You bought it for me yesterday.
=> The dictionary
30. We export pineapples and lichens to many countries.
=> Pineapples and lichens
31. Nam speaks English more fluently than Lam.
=> Lam
32. "I often go to English speaking club at weekends." Hung said.
=> Hung said
VIII. Use the words and phrases provided to make meaningful sentences.
34. How / about / go / the cinema / this Sunday?
=>
35. We / wish / have time / travel to Europe.
=>
36. It / take / Lan / 2 hours / fly to Ho Chi Minh City / yesterday morning.
=>
37. These exercises / too difficult / students / do / without / mistakes.
=>

dangerous. We think that local authorities should prohibit and fine heavily anyone who (24) ______ fish in this way.

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

ĐỀ THI SỐ 11

ĐỀ THI THỬ TIẾNG ANH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC: 2014 – 2015

Thời gian: 60 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

(Đề thi gồm 02 trang)

Uo và tôn:	<u> </u>					
I ớn S			nh làm bài trực tiếp vào đề thi này.			
	o da dami	Thi sinh không được sử	dụng bất cứ tài liệu nào kể cả từ điển.			
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *			*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*_*			
=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=+=	*=*=*=*=*=*=*=*=					
Điểm	Giám khảo	Giám thị 1	Giám thị 2			
Diem	Glain Khao	Otani tini 1	Giain tii 2			
L. Choose one wor	d whose underlined part i	s pronounced differently	from the others, (1 pts)			
1 A watches	B. likes	C classes	D washes			
2. A. g 0	B. lik <u>es</u> B. <u>g</u> row B. cl <u>ea</u> n	C. guest	D. generous			
3. A. t <i>ea</i> ch	B. clean	C. instead	D. leave			
4 A. school	B. <i>ch</i> ildren	C. chean	D <i>ch</i> urch			
	st answer among A, B, C o					
	s born in 1982 in Australia,		chees. (2 pts)			
A was he	B. wasn't he	C did he	D. didn't he			
	me not to eat candy at n		B. didii t iic			
A. advised	B. suggested	C insisted	D said			
7 Hey turn	_ the TV. Your sister is stud	lvino	D. Sala			
	B. in		D off			
	was the President of					
A. which		C. that				
9. What if		C. that	D. Wild			
A did you	do B. can you do	C would you do	D. will you do			
	ather was very bad, we enjo		B. Will you do			
	sh B. So		D. Because			
Δ compari	of about 92 million. B. condition	C nonulation	D information			
	we should go on a picnic a					
			B. It's nice of you to say so			
	ect tense/ form of verb in t		B. It's filee of you to say so			
	g The Anh will be (be) th		to Olympia neak 2013"			
	taking (take) a bus ins	-	, i			
, , , =	_	U 1	o save energy.			
 15. I _ haven't seen _ (not see) John since he left for Nha Trang. 16. Maryam _ visited _ (visit) Ha Long Bay two weeks ago. 						
			ttare (1 nte)			
 IV. Fill in the blanks with the correct form of the words in capital letters. (1 pts) 17. The Lunar New Year holiday is the most important <i>celebration</i> for Vietnamese people. (CELEBRATE) 						
18. My father encourages me to take part in <i>cutural</i> activities at school. (CULTURE)						
19. The children are playinghappily _ in the schoolyard. (HAPPY)						
20. Taking part in English Speaking festivals will help you to _improve _ your English.(IMPROVEMENT)						
V. Fill in each numbered blank with one suitable word from the box to complete the passage. (1 pt)						
[]	before surface behind	catches polluted wo	rried			
These days, many people in our neighborhood begin to catch fish in the lake (21) behind						
_		_	ectricity to catch fish. A lot of			
	` /		mals such as frogs, toads, and			

even birds also died from electric shock waves. This way of catching fish is not only harmful to the

environment but also dangerous. We think that local authorities should prohibit and fine heavily anyone who (24) **catches** fish in this way.

VI. Read the passage carefully then answer the questions. (2 pts)

Sir Alex Ferguson (born on 31st December 1941 in Glasgow, Scotland) is a Scottish football player and manager who managed Manchester United from 1986 to 2013. His time at the club has made him the most admired and respected manager in the history of the club.

The football clubs that Ferguson managed from 1974 to 1986 were East Stirlingshire, St. Mirren and Aberdeen. After managing Scotland national team, he was appointed manager of Manchester United in November 1986. Ferguson is the longest serving manager of Manchester United. He has won many awards. He now holds many records including winning Manager of the Year most times in British football history.

On 8th May 2013, Ferguson announced his retirement as manager of Manchester United. During his time at the club, he won 38 trophies, including 13 Premier League and 2 UEFA Champions League titles.

- 25. When and where was Sir Alex Ferguson born?
- => Sir Alex Ferguson was born on 31st December 1941 in Glasgow, Scotland.
- 26. What has made him the most admired and respected manager in the history of the club?
- => His time at the club has made him the most admired and respected manager in the history of the club.
- 27. How many football clubs did he manage?
- => he managed 2 football clubs.
- 28. Did he win 13 UEFA Champions League titles?
- => Yes, he did.

VII. Rewrite the sentences so that it means the same as the first one, beginning with the given words. (1 pt)

- 29. The dictionary is of great help. You bought it for me yesterday.
- => The dictionary which you bought for me yesterday is of great help.
- 30. We export pineapples and lichens to many countries.
- => Pineapples and lichens *are exported to many countries*.
- 31. Nam speaks English more fluently than Lam.
- => Lam doesn't speak English as fluently as Nam does.
- 32. "I often go to English speaking club at weekends." Hung said.
- => Hung said that he often went to English speaking club at weekends.

VIII. Use the words and phrases provided to make meaningful sentences. (1 pt)

- 34. How / about / go / the cinema / this Sunday?
- => How about going to the cinema this Sunday?
- 35. We / wish / have time / travel to Europe.
- => We wish (that) we had time to travel to Europe.
- 36. It / take / Lan / 2 hours / fly to Ho Chi Minh City / vesterday morning.
- =>It took Lan 2 hours to fly to Ho Chi Minh City yesterday morning.
- 37. These exercises / too difficult / students / do / without / mistakes.
- =>These exercises are too difficult for students to do without any mistakes.

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ ÔN THỊ VÀO LỚP 10 THPT SỐ 11

Cách chấm điểm

Từ câu 1-25 0,25 điểm / câu

Từ câu 26-28 0,5 điểm / câu

Từ câu 29-37 0,25 điểm / câu

- 1. B 2. D 3. C 4. A 5. B 6. A
- 7. A 8. D 9. C 10. A 11. C 12. B
- 13. will be 14. taking 15. haven't seen 16. visited 17. celebration 18. cutural
- 19. happily 20. improve 21. behind 22. worried 23. surface 24. catches
- 25. Sir Alex Ferguson was born on 31st December 1941 in Glasgow, Scotland.
- 26. His time at the club has made him the most admired and respected manager in the history of the club.
- 27. he managed 2 football clubs.
- 28. Yes, he did.
- 29. The dictionary which you bought for me yesterday is of great help.
- 30. Pineapples and lichens are exported to many countries.
- 31. Lam doesn't speak English as fluently as Nam does.
- 32. Hung said that he often went to English speaking club at weekends.
- 34. How about going to the cinema this Sunday?
- 35. We wish (that) we had time to travel to Europe.
- 36. It took Lan 2 hours to fly to Ho Chi Minh City yesterday morning.
- 37. These exercises are too difficult for students to do without any mistakes.